

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND RECREATION

December 27, 2021

Brian DeProfio, Assistant City Manager City of Hampton 22 Lincoln Street Hampton, Virginia 23669 bdeprofio@hampton.gov

Re: Community Flood Preparedness Fund (CFPF)

CY2021 Round 2 Grant Application: Grant Number: CFPF-21-02-14-S

Application Category: LI - Projects that will result in nature-based solutions - Low Income

Geographic

Community Name: HAMPTON, CITY OF, CID: 515527

Primary Contact: Scott Smith

Primary Contact Email Address: scott.smith@hampton.gov

Total Approved Project/Activity Cost: \$2,527,679.00

Grant Amount Requested: \$2,022,143.00

Match Required: \$505,536.00

Dear Brian DeProfio:

This letter is to advise you that the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) received your request to fund a Sunset Creek Urban Channel Naturalization Project application. If the application category listed above is different from the initial application, a change was necessary based on DCR's assessment of the project or activity. A change in application category may have resulted in the recalculation in the CFPF and match percentages represented above.

DCR, in consultation with the Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources and the Special Assistant to the Governor for Coastal Adaptation and Protection, has reviewed you application and your request for funding is approved. The total approved funding is as follows:

Total Project Cost \$2,527,679.00
CFPF Amount \$2,022,143.00
Match Amount \$505,536.00

In the coming weeks, you will receive an award package and grant agreement from Virginia Resources Authority (VRA) that will include an Award Letter detailing any changes in award amounts and

conditions related to the award. Grant specific conditions, if any, will be incorporated into your award document and are as follows:

• None

Your Grant Agreement will include all requirements related to this award including information on how to receive reimbursement, submit reports, and requirements for final deliverables for completed projects or activities. This package must be signed and returned to VRA within 90 days of receipt or funds will be rescinded.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (804) 786-5099 or Wendy. Howard-Cooper@dcr.virginia.gov.

Sincerely,

Director, Dam Safety and Floodplain Management

Sendy Howard Cooper

cc: Darryl M. Glover, Deputy Director, DCR Kimberly S. Adams, Senior Program Manager, VRA Angela Davis, Flood Program Planner, DCR Karen Thomas, DCR